
Build A Better A27 
Earnley Parish Council Response



Suggested Improvement to the Current Road 

• A sticking plaster solution with extremely limited 
benefits 

• Flyovers are damaging to the environmental visual impact of a 
historic city 

• These solutions will damage the traffic flows from the 
Manhood Peninsula 

• Construction timescales will have severe detrimental impact 
on tourism and business in the area 

• Short term solution will need revisiting and significantly 
greater expense in the near future 

• Potential to increase traffic within the City

Fine if existing A27 was just a local distributor road 
but is not a suitable solution for a strategic east-
west road  



Suggested New Routes 
• This route would only assist 

residents of Manhood going to and 
from the west but does not address 
the problems on the A27 and is only 
a part solution 

• A short term solution 



• This has been previously rejected by the community, 
and is not a long term solution due to considerable 
costs and environmental impact

• Does not address the issues at Portfield Junction 



• Low grade landscape area and is only within the 
National Park due to following the road contour.   A 
private bridge to link North and South Goodwood 
Estate .

• Does not have the advantage of reducing the traffic 
going through the city 



• On balance we would prefer the option with 
junctions because it will reduce the traffic flow 
going through the city but are aware that it 
may have an impact on the local area 

• This option is the only feasible way to increase 
the resilience of the strategic network 
providing a Diversionary route

• This route would need to be a dual carriageway 
to operate as a strategic solution 

• This option obviates the need to carry out any 
major construction works on the existing road 
which would then become a local distributor 
road 

• Offers major economic benefit along the south 
coast corridor, hence high benefit cost ratio 
(BCR) 

• There are fewer receptors (people) affected by 
air and noise pollution 

• Would result in fewer accidents 



• We are surprised that this option was 
allocated as 4 and in our view it should be 
been scored at 3

• This route would only assist the residents 
living north of the city and does not address 
the problems on the A27

• A short term solution 



• Concerned that this proposal is in opposition to 
the local plan and will affect a strategic housing 
site

• Needs to be a long term solution with all the 
benefits associated with it 



• Improvement required to the evening and weekend 
service to the Witterings

• Bus fares prohibitive 




